Dean Paul B. Lawson,
College of Liberal Arts and Sciences,
University of Kansas.

Dear Doon Lawson:

In regard to our proposed course in Equitation, may I add the following information:

Each course will be given for one-half hour credit, as is the case with all other physical activity courses which are given for one-half somester.

No fee will be paid to the University, but there will be a rental fee of 50% per hour which will be paid to the proprietor of the stables for the use of the horse. This, we feel, is an unusually reasonable fee.

At present Mr. Mott, the proprietor of the Mott Stables, has eight horses, and of course the enrollment in each class will be limited to the number of horses available. However, if the enrollment is such that more horses are necessary, there will be no difficulty in providing the proper number.

In the matter of dress and transportation - the students may dress here in the gymnasium, or may wish to dress for riding at home before going to the classes. It is probable that Mr. Mott will provide transportation from the gymnasium to the stables for a few persons who have no other way.

The students will actually ride but hours each week. Mr. DeGroot, of course, will personally instruct each class. If, on account of bad weather, it is necessary to miss a ride occasionally, these rides must be made up when weather permits before the end of the quarter, and we desire that in this make-up work the students ride not more than two hours at a time.

It is proposed that the class periods start on the hour, say at 3 o'clock or 4 o'clock, and continue for one hour.

If you desire any additional information, either Mr. DeGroot or I will be very happy to supply it.

Very sincerely yours,